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Summary

Output: 
Two page memo summarizing scalability/replicability recommendations following the 
sustainable Fisheries Fund (SFF) presentation at the 17th session of WECAFC held  in Miami, 
USA, in July 2019. The results of the SFF were scheduled to be presented at the meeting, and 
while the presentation (See Deliverable 3) was included in the meeting agenda, the SFF 
presentation was ultimately removed from the plenary session agenda due to significant on-
going debate - and the need for consensus on the conversion process of  WECAFC into an 
RFMO.  

Main Findings:
The SFF would be an innovation in fisheries impact investments, as it would be the first fund 
that directly promotes RFMO recommendations. The fund could be designed as a credit line in 
the order of USD 40−50 million, which could be supported by foundations, development banks 
and WECAFC members with an interest to contribute to fishery sustainability objectives. The 
RFMO secretariat and the fund management would provide technical assistance in terms of 
business planning support to private companies in fisheries interested in the credit 
opportunities. The RFMO Secretariat could also monitor the use of the credit line, and would 
report to the WECAFC Commission on the contributions of the credit towards conservation, 
sustainable management and development of the fisheries sector in the region. This impact 
monitoring by an RFMO would be another unique feature of the proposed SFF. 

The overall benefits of the SFF are summarized in Table 1 below:  

Table 1: Benefits of the SFF include

  

Four stages are anticipated in the transition of the fund from concept to reality, as 
summarized in the bullet points and figure below: 

• Development of a preliminary concept: Documenting the broad parameters of a 
preliminary concept/investment strategy for the fund 



• Feasibility and design: Demonstrating the market opportunity and viability of the 
proposed fund 

• Implementation: Implementing the proposed fund 

• Closing*: Securing the first tranche of investment capital 

  

Extended unresolved discussions at the 17th session of WECAFC in July 2019 around the 
transition process of WECAFC into an RFMO indicated that discussions around the associated 
financing mechanism are premature, and that the significant questions around the coverage 
and institutional set-up of the new RFMO need to be resolved first. The main findings of the 
SFF are nonetheless included in Annex 3b for the reader’s reference.


